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EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE OF COUNCIL 
 
 
HIS WORSHIP, THE MAYOR 
AND COUNCILLORS 
 
SUBJECT: GRANT APPLICATIONS 
 
The Executive Committee of Council submits the following recommendations for 
Council’s approval: 
 
 
#17.01.p  Burnaby Hospice Society   
  Hike for Hospice Palliative Care 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
1. THAT an in-kind grant up to the amount of $1,500 be awarded to the Burnaby 

Hospice Society for the 15th annual Hike for Hospice Burnaby to be held on 2017 
May 07 in Central Park. 

 
REPORT 

 
An application was received from the Burnaby Hospice Society requesting an in-kind 
grant for printing of promotional materials (brochures, posters, banners, etc.) for the 15th 
annual Hike for Hospice Burnaby to be held on 2017 May 07 in Central Park.  Event 
proceeds support the Society’s hospice palliative care and bereavement support 
programs, offered at no cost to Burnaby residents and their families and friends.  
 
Request: $1,500 in-kind printing CPA:    2016 - $1,500 (in-kind printing) 

   2015 - $1,500 (in-kind printing) 
   2014 - $1,500 (in-kind printing)  
 
The Executive Committee of Council recommends that an in-kind grant of $1,500 be 
awarded to the Burnaby Hospice Society for the 15th annual Hike for Hospice Burnaby 
in 2017. 
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#17.02.p  The Society to End Homelessness in Burnaby   
  Coldest Night of the Year 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
1. THAT an in-kind grant of $520 be awarded to the Society to End Homelessness 

in Burnaby for the Coldest Night of the Year walk to be held on 2017 February 
25. 

 
REPORT 

 
An application was received from the Society to End Homelessness in Burnaby 
requesting an in-kind grant for printing two banners – one for the Society, to raise the 
awareness of homelessness in Burnaby and services provided to citizens living in 
extreme poverty and homelessness, and one for the first annual Coldest Night of the 
Year Walk to be held on 2017 February 25.  The Coldest Night of the Year event is a 
fun, family-friendly fundraiser to raise money in support and provide services for 
Burnaby’s homeless citizens. 
 
Request: $520 in-kind printing CPA:    2016 - No Application 

   2015 - No Application 
   2014 - No Application 
 
The Executive Committee of Council recommends that an in-kind grant of $520 be 
awarded to the Society to End Homelessness in Burnaby for the Coldest Night of the 
Year walk in 2017. 
 
 
#17.03.  BullyingCanada Inc.   
  Programming Support 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
1. THAT this grant request be denied. 
 

REPORT 
 

An application was received from BullyingCanada Inc. requesting a grant to assist with 
the cost of services and programs provided by the organization for 2017.  Programs and 
services include: national 24/7 telephone support network, and youth voices speaking 
program, and workshops. 
 
Request: $5,000  CPA:  2016 - No Application 

     2015 - No Application 
    2014 - No Application 
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The Executive Committee of Council recommends that this grant request be denied as it 
does not fall within Council guidelines for awarding grants. 
 
 
#17.04.  Moscrop Secondary School   
  Dry Grad 2017 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
1. THAT a grant in the amount of $200 be awarded to Moscrop Secondary School 

in support of the Dry Grad event. 
 

REPORT 
 
An application was received from Moscrop Secondary School requesting a grant in 
support of their Dry Grad event in 2017. 
 
Request: Unspecified  CPA:    2016 - No Application 
     2015 - No Application 
     2014 - No Application  
 
The Executive Committee of Council recommends that a grant in the amount of $200 be 
awarded to Moscrop Secondary School Dry Grad in 2017. 
 
 
#17.05.  Sandra’s Closet, LLC   
  Clothing for Communities 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
1. THAT this grant request be denied. 
 

REPORT 
 
An application was received from Ms. Sandra Allen, Owner of Sandra’s Closet, LLC 
seeking a grant to assist with the business operations financial to open Sandra’s Closet 
in British Columbia.  Sandra’s Closet, LLC is a community-based program that helps 
low and moderate-income individuals and families, as well as provides clothing for its 
communities. 
 
Request: Unspecified  CPA:    2016 - No Application 
     2015 - No Application 
     2014 - No Application  
 
The Executive Committee of Council recommends that this grant request be denied as it 
does not fall within Council guidelines for awarding grants. 
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#17.06.  Stoney Creek Environment Committee   
  Bee Pollinator Awareness Project 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
1. THAT a grant in the amount of $500 be awarded to the Stoney Creek 

Environment Committee for a Bee Pollinator Awareness Project in 2017. 
 

REPORT 
 
An application was received from the Stoney Creek Environment Committee seeking a 
grant to assist with the cost of a Bee Pollinator Awareness Project at the upcoming 
Great Salmond Send-Off to be held on 2017 May 13.  The purpose of the project is to 
educate the public regarding the issue of the lack of bee habitat and the important role 
bees play in our ecosystems and food systems. 
 
Request: $500  CPA:    2016 - No Application 
     2015 - No Application 
     2014 - No Application  
 
The Executive Committee of Council recommends that a grant in the amount of $500 be 
awarded to the Stoney Creek Environment Committee for a Bee Pollinator Awareness 
Project in 2017. 
 
 
#17.07. p Rotary Club of Burnaby Metrotown   
  2017 Wine, Food and Music Festival 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
1. THAT an in-kind grant of $2,500 be awarded to the Rotary Club of Burnaby 

Metrotown for the 2017 Wine, Food and Music Festival to be held on 2017 April 
22 at the Nikkei National Museum and Cultural Centre. 

 
REPORT 

 
An application was received from Rotary Club of Burnaby Metrotown requesting a grant 
in support of the 2017 Wine, Food and Music Festival scheduled to take place on 2017 
April 22 at the Nikkei National Museum and Cultural Centre.  Proceeds raised support 
the charitable work in Burnaby, as well as contribute funds to build an outdoor fitness 
circuit at Fraser Foreshore Park. 
 
Request: $3,000 in-kind printing  CPA:    2016 - $2,500 (in-kind printing) 
     2015 - $2,500 (in-kind printing) 
     2014 - $2,000 (in-kind printing) 
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The Executive Committee of Council recommends that a grant in the amount of $2,500 
be awarded to the Rotary Club of Burnaby Metrotown for the 2017 Wine, Food and 
Music Festival. 
 
 
#17.08.  Burnaby Community Services   
  Core Programs and Publications 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
1. THAT a grant in the amount of $28,000 be awarded to Burnaby Community 

Services for core programs and publications in 2017. 
 

REPORT 
 

An application was received from Burnaby Community Services requesting a grant to 
assist with the cost of services and programs provided by the Society for 2017.  
Programs and services include: the Burnaby Camping Bureau ($6,000), various 
publications ($9,000), Seniors Transportation ($8,000), and the Burnaby Christmas 
Bureau ($5,000). 

 
Request: $28,000  CPA:  2016 - $28,000 

              2015 - $28,000 
    2014 - $28,000 
  
The Executive Committee of Council recommends that a grant in the amount of $28,000 
be awarded to Burnaby Community Services for core programs and publications in 
2016. 
 
 
#17.09.p Burnaby Community Services   
  Various Publications 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
1. THAT an in-kind grant up to the amount of $3,875 be awarded to Burnaby 

Community Services for various publications in 2017. 
 

REPORT 
 

An application was received from Burnaby Community Services requesting an in-kind 
grant to assist with the printing cost of various publications provided by the Society.  
These publications include: Senior Outreach Cards in multiple languages ($2,500), 
Ready, Set, Learn brochures ($3,250), and Community Outreach Cards ($2,000). 

 
Request: $7,750 in-kind printing  CPA:  2016 - No Application 

              2015 - No Application 
    2014 - No Application 
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The Executive Committee of Council recommends that an in-kind grant up to the 
amount of $3,875 be awarded to Burnaby Community Services for various publications 
in 2017. 
 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 

Councillor S. Dhaliwal 
Chair 

 
Councillor P. McDonell 
Vice Chair 

 
Councillor D. Johnston 
Member 


